Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:
62-17.211
Modification of Certification, Criteria-change Modifications, Transfer of Ownership
62-17.680
Modification of Certification

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 39, No. 17, January 25, 2013 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The date for a hearing, if requested, on the proposed changes to these two rule sections was mistakenly listed as January 19, 2013 in the January 25 Notice of Proposed Rule.  The correct hearing date is February 19, 2013.  The correct hearing information is listed below:
 IF REQUESTED WITHIN 21 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE, A HEARING WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:
DATE AND TIME: February 19, 2013, 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
PLACE: Marjory Stoneman Douglas Building, Room 609, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., Tallahassee, FL 32399-3000.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Toni Sturtevant at (850)245-2257 or toni.sturtevant@dep.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Toni Sturtevant at (850)245-2257 or toni.sturtevant@dep.state.fl.us.
